Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

December 3, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:25 p.m.   Members present were: Neil Hanley, Vice-Chairman; Leslie Boness, Secretary; Gregory Jones, Cathy Lowe and Daniel Maddox. Harley Swanson and Barry Langer were absent.  
1.  Minutes of the  Meeting – September 24, 2013
The Minutes have been distributed by email.  It was agreed to postpone acceptance until the next meeting.

2. Old Business

Greg Jones noted that there was still no sand and salt in the shed when he had seen it. The Selectmen should be aware of the situation.

3. Roads Discussion

The Committee discussed the various roads under consideration for upcoming work, and the possible options for each.  In brief:

Mahoney Road: in very poor shape.  Very expensive to re-do in total; options would be to re-claim in place, possibly gravel versus paving, large rocks for removal, issue of whether it will become a cut through road affecting those who live on the road if it is ‘too good.’ 

Howard Road: in very poor shape, not paved since the 1950’s per Greg.  Options to reclaim in place and repair versus re-do of whole road.  It is a dead end road.

Sam Annis Road: is due to be paved. Concern has been raised by resident about effect if re-paved, question how much work required to get back to shape for paving, some areas are very bad.
Church Street and Stetson Road were also discussed.  Cathy Lowe noted that some roads are due to have second coatings of pavement, but have not been scheduled, which can result in wasting the money which has already been spent on them. Discussion ensued as to the best priority for next year, repairs and maintenance throughout, including follow-up paving, or a large road building project.
It was agreed to invite comment from the residents of the various roads under consideration.  Cathy will check with the plow contractor regarding his view of the roads needs most affecting winter maintenance.  A price for reclaiming in place will be checked, as well as what roads already re-cone are in need of second coats of paving to keep them in good repair. 
4. Adjournment  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Leslie Boness to adjourn at 8:35 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting will be December 10th. 
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
